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Hello,

I've been working with Rikki Schmitt on the Brown & Jackson Septage Storage Pond & Land
Application Project. We are in need of clarification on your process of approvals. I have
reviewed correspondence from the County on both the SEPA side, as well as the Grading
Permit, and it appears the information/direction is somewhat conflicting. My hopes with this
email is that we can receive a formal response as to where this project is within the process,
why they're being asked to re-start, and gain guidance on the next steps toward reaching
approvals. 

Rikki was asked to withdraw her original SEPA application and re-apply as there was a
"change in location of the ponds". To clarify, the original SEPA specified a Tax Parcel
Number with approximate acreage disturbed, which is still a valid description of the project
location/size. There were minor revisions to the grade and a very minuscule shift of
placement, but that should have absolutely no affect on the SEPA application from an
environmental standpoint, as the project is still contained within the project description. The
request also came verbally, and not as a written statement of determination/conclusion. It is
my understanding that the lead agency (Kittitas County) is required to issue a formal
determination/conditions of approval, based on the SEPA for the project.

It was also explained that the Grading Permit is being held up by SEPA, in which the applicant
has yet to be issued any sort of determination/Conditions of Approval for the original SEPA. I
have reviewed Kittitas County Municipal Code, and am having a hard time finding the process
and procedure for the Brown & Jackson's need to withdraw the SEPA and re-apply without
having a formal determination from the county. If you could please point me in the direction
of that reference, I would really appreciate that. It could be quite possible that I'm missing
information on how the County governs the SEPA process, but typically an MDNS, DNS, or
DS (Request of EIS) is issued prior to public comment/public hearing, in which the client has
received and responded to public comment, as requested by Community Development. 

As we know, the SEPA process is time consuming and costly. I could understand an SEPA
amendment to the description of location being requested, but due to the location of the pond
still being as described, I'm just not sure what would constitute a completely new process. 

I'm sending this email to multiple contacts in hopes it reaches everyone involved to allow for
consistent and clear communication. 

Any information would be very helpful, and I thank you for your time.

Thank you, 

Sara Prather
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Project Manager / Planner 
Office: (509) 765-1023
Direct: (509) 855-4814
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